
 

  

   President’s Corner  2025 
 

The Old Woman who had a Quilting Addiction 
 
     There was an old woman who lived in a shoe really nice house in Grand Junction, “C” “O”. 
She had so many children quilts, she didn’t know what to do. 
She gave them some broth without any bread; to Community Affairs when her family said, “Stop!” 
And whipped them all soundly and put them to bed up some more ‘cause she found some fabric she loved on a shop hop. 
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July Calendar 
 

Board Meeting - 9:30 July 2nd  

Mesa County Library - Downtown Classroom 

General Meeting - 9:00 July 9th 

First Presbyterian Church, 3940 27 1/2 RD 

Program - July 9th, Jackie Vujcich is presenting 

“On the Border.” 

Workshop - June 10th - “On the Border” in the 

Fellowship Hall at First Presbyterian.  
 

Newsletter deadline July 16th !! 
 

A few reminders: Please silence your cell phone! Masks are optional. Be respectful of those that are affected by heavy perfume.  Please keep side conversations for the break, it can 

make it difficult for others to hear. Please sign-in and pick up your door prize ticket at the membership desk prior to the start of the meeting.  

Please silence your cell phone!  

 

For our Members with Hearing Aids: 
  

    If you are having difficulty hearing during our meetings, First Presbyterian has a Hearing Loop. Your 

hearing aid needs to have a T-Coil or Telecoil. Talk with your Hearing Professional to learn if your device  

has this technology. 
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Sunset Slope Quilters 9:00 General Meeting Minutes June 11, 2025 
 
The meeting was called to order by Shari Keivit, President at 9:04am. 
Announcements 
· Susan Strickland passed away unexpectedly on Sunday. Services are 6/25/25 at 2pm at Callahan Edfast 
Mortuary. 
· Sheila Symanski was recently diagnosed with cancer and is navigating treatment options. 
· We received a thank you note for the six quilts donated to Sleep in Heavenly Peace/No Kid Sleeps on 
the Floor organization. 
· Starting next month, there will be a collection box in the lobby for “cat bed scraps”. Scraps should be small and not 
 include items from the trash bin. Contact Gabi Mear and Kathy Morgan for details. 
Upcoming Events 
· The next Sit-n-Sew is August 21 and 22 in the classroom at the CSU Western Research Campus, 
3170 B ½ Road. It is a large, well-lit space. The cost is $25 for both days. Contact Dee Hoaglund. 
· Orchard Stitchers meet 9:30 AM – 2:00 PM on Tuesday, June 17 at Living Hope Church, because it is the last one until 
September, they will focus on cutting kits for the October Sew-In. 
· The July 2, 2025 Board Meeting starts at 9:30 AM downstairs at the Central Library, all are welcome. 
· The July General Meeting is July 9. Jackie Vujcich is presenting “On the Border.” 
· Jackie will be leading her “On the Border” workshop on July 10 in the Fellowship Hall at First Presbyterian. 
General Meeting Minutes - The May meeting minutes were approved with no additions or changes. 
Treasurer’s Report - Loretta Bogaard - Details are published in the newsletter. Our CD is due for renewal in August. 
Contact Loretta if you have questions. 
Business 
· Open Positions in 2026 – Stacy Johnson - Stacy is the chairperson for the 2026 search committee and welcomes your 
input, including volunteers for the following positions: President, Vice President and Secretary. There will also be several 
committee chairperson openings next year. Please contact her if you are willing to serve. 
· Quilt Rack and M2M Update – Janet Wheeler - The old quilt racks sold for $850 to the Basket Case Quilters in 
Delta, they picked them up and they are thrilled to have them. The new racks arrived three days after shipping and Janet 
scrambled to get ready to receive them. Special thanks to the following for helping get the old racks out of the shed and 
get the new racks in the shed: Jewell Buck; Loretta Bogaard; Debbie and Jim Sasser; Katherine and Lucas Bullen; Janet 
and Brian Wheeler; Keith and Brenden Leech. The new racks will require each quilt in the show to have a sleeve on the 
back. There are several tutorials available on making sleeves, including www.theartquiltassociation.com under member 
info/definitions and demos. The M2M planning committee meets again the 3rd Wednesday in July. If you are a  
chairperson, please attend. A main topic will be the marketing plan for the 2026 show. 
Membership: Barbara Bond - Barbara is doing well after her knee surgery, volunteers checked everyone in and  
announced we had 78 members and two guests present today. 
SSQ Social Media Update – Karen Murray Boston Today’s show and tell featured this month’s pavilion quilt display 
on our front page and advertising for the Montrose Black Canyon Quilt Show in July. The quilt show has a countdown 
clock feature that will transfer to our M2M Quilt Show Page at the end of next month. Karen is working with several 
groups, including the RV Quilters, to cross market our quilt show and we will see their logos on our page soon. 
Door Prizes: Dianna Sheldon 
Updates and Committee Reports 
· Christmas Stockings: Eva Hinkle - Please return finished stockings as soon as possible. There is no shame in  
returning unfinished kits, if you are unable to complete them. Each year we present 250 stockings to the Mesa County 
Foster Care program in September. Eva also requested we start thinking about items for the M2M boutique. Collection 
will start in January. Top selling items are baby blankets, placemats, table runners and wall hangings. Things that did not 
sell well are toys, pillows and zipper pouches. The boutique made about $2000 at the 2024 show. 
· Rendezvous: Rose Penoyer by Bonnie Huisjen - We need additional 

volunteers to teach at this two-day 
event. Teachers are SSQ members 
who are willing to share their tal-
ents with other  members at half 
day and full day workshops.  
General member sign up is in  
August and the event is October 23 
and 24 at Canyon View Vineyard 
Church. Contact Rose to volunteer. 
Meeting adjourned 9:47am fol-
lowed by show and tell and this 
month’s program “My Quilting 
Journey” with Scott Flanagan, 
owner of 4th and Main Designs. 
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July Birthdays 
    

    2   Gina Freel 
    3   June Huggins 
    6   Linda Odette 
    9   Sheila Symanski 
  10  Joan Dykema 
  13  Jacque Weimer 
  14  Jeanette Chrane 
  15  Debbie Sasser 
  18  Kathy Strong 
  21  Karen Holt 
  26  Tina Snapp 
  27  Deany Hayes 
  27  Rae Moore 
  29  Bruce Rahn 
  30  Linda Roach 
  31  Judy Martsolf 

 
Please Provide Feedback Regarding TLC Quilts 

 
     The board needs some input. No one has stepped forward to fill Ra-
chel’s TLC shoes to ensure we have quilts available and signed to give 
to SSQ members who have cancer. The idea that one of us who is fight-
ing cancer would be able to wrap herself in a quilt that represents the 
love and support of our SSQ family is wonderful. I know of individuals 
who have had this experience and appreciated it. However, I also 
know that not everyone wants a quilt. Once in a while an individual 
has respectfully declined. 
     SSQ does a lot and each activity requires people to make it happen. 
The board is asking for your input. This is not a request for an individ-
ual to fill the role, unless you would like to. We are honestly asking for 
insight: your thoughts, feelings and ideas. 
     If you have received a TLC quilt, would you let us know how that 
felt. If you have declined one, can you tell us why? If you think it would 
be terrible to end this practice, let us know. If you have other ideas 
that would let us reach-out to our members with cancer, especially if 
you have been through that terrible journey yourself, please share 
your ideas and insight. We will keep your comments anonymous. 
     You can call, text or email Shari Keivit at 612-237-3491 /  
keivitshari@gmail.com, or contact your favorite board member via the  
directory. 

New Member / Renewing Member 
 

Leslie Hitt        

 

 

Christmas Stockings 
     Don’t forget to pick up some Christmas Stockings to put together. 
     As a reminder, on our website there are the written and printable 
instructions.  
     Also, on our website is the link to YouTube where you can watch the 
instructional video.  



 

4 



 

5 

     

Orchard Stitchers / Community Affairs 
  

     Thanks to all the quilters, whether you supplied fabric or pieced a quilt, or bond one to help us have all 
these completed quilts. Our guild has donated one hundred quilts so far this year, again thanks so much. 
     We currently have an abundance of fabric much which is in small pieces. So if you have never made a 
scrappy quilt and need to relax under a fan or air conditioned room and sew up a scrap quilt we have just what you need, 
squares in all sizes from 3” to 5.5” . Just call and let me know what size you’re interested in and your squares will be  
provided. Our group will resume on Sept 16th at Living Hope Church 9-2:30. Carol Wilson 


